THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE —=TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 7, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.
An abutter’s list request was made by BearBee.

The Town of Surry received ck # 511 in the amount of $280.00 from Jason Martin and Amy Newill for a
building permit #1073 for a house at 40 Farm Road, Surry. The driveway drawing and site plan review
will go to the Conservation Committee. The oil burner inspection will be done by the fire chief.

Avitar will be sending notices on 8-28, 2017 with callings following after Labor Day. The hearings will be
the following week.

The selectmen have not had a response to the letter sent to the Harriman’s.
The selectmen signed payroll.
The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment .

Fred Bretton dropped off the draft of the new emergency plan for the selectmen to review before it
goes to the state and FEMA in Boston.

Tim Bievenu asked the selectmen if he needed a permit to demolish a building. The town should be
notified of the demolition to remove the building from the tax card.

Jay Croteau let Bob Bergervin know that the selectmen would not authorize the use of the Gerow Fund
for the tree removal in the North cemetery. There may be other cemetery funds which could be used
for general upkeep.

Bruce Smith is working on the 2020 Census. The return letter was signed by Eric Eichner as chair.

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the mintutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

The pictures of the Joslin Road bridge abutments were sent to the DES.
Jodi Leach will not be able to work on the sexton’s shed .
Bruce Smith asked for the billing information from Avitar for the trustees to refund the general fund.

Josh Brooks spoke extensively to the selectmen about the fire station addition he is proposing. Lawrence
Consulting has been working on the addition plans and the compliance issues.



John Berglund spoke with the selectmen about a uncollected check which had been returned to the
town and the next steps to take to collect the funds.

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.



